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Inter-Office Communication
Date:
 
December 16, 2013
To:

Supervisor Michael Mayo, Chairman - Pension Study Commission
From:


Matthew Hanchek, Director of Employee Benefits – Department of Human Resources

Subject:
Proposed amendment to Ordinance section 201.24(3.11)
Background

To comply with state law, Ordinance section 201.24(3.11) requires ERS members to contribute to ERS a percentage of their compensation to fund a portion of their pension benefits.

If an ERS member terminates employment with the County, Ordinance section 201.24(3.11)(6)(a) requires any request for a refund of accumulated employee contributions to be made within 60 days of terminating County employment.   

ERS has observed several challenges in administering the terms of the current Ordinance, and proposed the following key changes: 
· Extend the deadline for a member to request a refund of accumulated contributions from 60 to 180 days following termination of County employment. 
· Permit the Pension Board or ERS to allow members to receive a refund after the 180 day deadline if ERS or the Pension Board finds that the member did not receive timely notice from ERS of the right to request a refund (i.e. creates an opportunity for the member appeal a refund denied due to untimeliness). 
· Restrict refunds of accumulated contributions to individuals who are not vested at the time of termination.
The proposal was discussed in the November and December meetings of the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors’ Committee on Finance, Personnel, and Audit. The Committee introduced and approved a substitute resolution accepting the changes to the procedures recommended by ERS (the first and second bullet points above).  However, the substitute resolution approved by the Committee continued the current practice of allowing refunds to all members who make a timely request, thus declining to accept the restriction set forth in third bullet point above. 

Please review the attached report, fiscal note, resolution, actuary report and substitute resolution. Comments from the Milwaukee County Pension Board will be provided to the commission under separate cover. We request the commission concur with the action of the Personnel, Finance, and Audit committee. 

cc:
County Executive Chris Abele


Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office


Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board


Don Tyler, Director of Administrative Services 


Scott Manske, Comptroller


Paul Bargren, Corporation Counsel


Mark Grady, Deputy Corporation Counsel


Kerry Mitchell, Executive Director of Human Resources


Marian Ninneman, Sr. Manager, Employees Retirement System


Steve Cady, Fiscal and Budget Analyst, County Board


Janelle Jensen, Committee Clerk 


Jodi Mapp, Committee Clerk
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